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AGENDA
1. Present
2. Apologies
3. Receive the minutes of previous annual meeting
4. Business arising from minutes
5. Adoption of minutes
6. Receive the minutes from EGM meeting
7. Business arising from minutes 
8. Adoption of minutes
9. Receive and consider the Director’s Report, Auditor’s Report and Financial Report for the financial year
ending June 30, 2023
10. President’s Report
11. Election of Officers – President and 3 Directors
12. To consider and if thought, pass the First and Secondary Resolutions in relation to Director’s benefits
as set out below
13. To consider and if thought, pass the Third Ordinary Resolution in relation to Life Membership
14. General Business

FIRST ORDINARY RESOLUTION
Pursuant to the Registered Clubs Act, the members hereby approve the following payments and benefits
which are not available to members generally but only to those who are members of the Board of the
Club and the other persons referred to below:
a) The reasonable expenses incurred by members of the board for travelling in relation to and from their
duties as members of the Board and as approved by the Board from time to time provided such expenses
are supported by the production of invoices, receipts or other proper documentary evidence of such
expenditure.
b) The reasonable cost of members of the Board attending the Annual General Meeting and Conference
of ClubsNSW and separately the Trade Show of ClubsNSW and such other seminars, lectures, trade
displays, online training and other similar training as may be determined by the Board from time to time
as being beneficial to the Club or as is required to satisfy the compulsory training required of Directors
under the Registered Clubs Act.
c) The reasonable cost of members of the Board attending other registered Clubs for the purpose of
viewing and assessing the facilities of those clubs and methods of operation, provided such attendances
are approved by the Board as being necessary in the interests of the Club.
d) The provision of a suitably inscribed Club blazer and uniform for each member of the Board, as may be
required by each new director.
e) Each Director of the Board being entitled to the use of a designated car parking space provided in the
Club’s carpark.
f) The reasonable cost of a meal and refreshments for each Director of the Board immediately before,
during, or immediately after a Board or Sub Committee meeting provided such meeting occurs at a
normal meal time.
g) The reasonable expenses incurred by Directors either within the Club or elsewhere in relation to such
other duties including entertainment of special guests of the Club and other promotional activities
approved by the Board on production of documentary evidence of such expenditure.
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h) The reasonable costs of each member of the Board and their spouse/partner attending a dinner and
other Club or Club Industry functions where appropriate and required by the Board to represent the Club.

The above remains unchanged from last year.

SECOND ORDINARY RESOLUTION
That the members hereby approve the payment of the following honorariums for the period between the
Annual General Meeting on 27 November 2023 and the Annual General Meeting in 2024:
a) Sum of $8,500 to the President of the Board (which is also to cover his mobile phone expenses);
b) Sum of $1,000 to each of the other Directors of the Board

THIRD ORDINARY RESOLUTION
That Emilio Felli (membership number 1202), having been recommended by the Board for Life Membership
for outstanding service to the Club, be hereby elected as a Life Member to the club.

By order of the Board of Directors

Glenn Ward
Chief Executive Officer
2/11/23



21st November 2022

















*compared to 2021/22 financial year

155 Staff74,758 
Pizzas Eaten

30,484
Cups of Coffee 

Drank

7,368
Barramundi Fillets

Meals Sold

19,606 Members

+26.8%* Profit
($1,170,929)

+56.4%* Revenue
($16,862,746)

$118,577
Re-invested into
local community

(ClubGrants, Charities & Donations)

























































Presidents Report
Dear Members, 

On behalf of the Board of Directors, it is a pleasure
to present to the members of the Fraternity Club
the Annual Report for the financial year ended June
30th, 2023, to be presented at the Annual General
Meeting on the 27th of November 2023.

The Club posted a consolidated profit of $1,170,929
in this financial trading year. When reviewing the
result in detail, depreciation increased by over
$124,000K from the previous year, so when you add
this back the result is extremely pleasing given the
current environment resulting in the Clubs balance sheet being very healthy. The full details
are within the Audited Financial accounts to be presented at the AGM.

The Board recently appointed a new CEO due to the previous General Manager Greg Field
resigning, wanting to move to work closer to home as he lived outside the area. We thank
Greg for his dedication and commitment and for his many contributions.

Following a significant recruiting process with the assistance of Yvonne Walker our HR
consultant we are extremely excited to announce the appointment of Mr Glenn Ward to the
position. Glenn has been in the Club industry for many years and was previously the General
Manager at Norths Collective. We welcome Glenn to the Club. Additionally, we would like to
thank Tony Rodrigues our 2IC for admirably filling the acting GM role in the interim period.

As per the EGM held in May this year the Fraternity Club is in the process of taking over the
management of the Fairy Meadow Bowling/Sports Club. We expect this amalgamation
process to be completed by December. This is an exciting challenge which will allow us to
diversify our offerings such as another food and family offering, function facilities and
sporting facilities to name a few.

As President it is a privilege to serve you and I would like to acknowledge and thank my
fellow Directors for their valued contributions and commitment. Recently we celebrated the
Clubs 70th birthday with a gala function. It was an honour to have Robert Brennan and
Daniel Perkiss our previous leaders to join us in our celebration. 
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The Board have this year organised the inaugural local Salami Festival which was well
received and will get bigger next year. This will compliment Castagne Day which is held in
May as community family events.

During the last financial year, the Directors have continued to participate in Clubs NSW
training courses, so they continue to fulfil their duties as Directors and be compliant. At the
EGM in May the Board numbers was reduced from 9 to 8. There were 2 Board member
resignations earlier in the year. The Board appointed Domenic Saffioti to fill the 8th spot
until the AGM.

Recently, I was appointed as President of the Regional Clubs Illawarra/Shoalhaven Area.
This position represents all Clubs in the district area outlined as a voice to Clubs NSW. I look
forward to this challenge.

Our involvement in countless community initiatives through the ClubGrants scheme
continued with well over $100,000 dollars being donated to various community and sporting
groups.

Finally, to our staff thank you for your efforts during the year and to all our members and
there associations for your ongoing support and patronage. It is well appreciated.

Fraternity Club President

Mick Cuda



CEO REPORT
Dear Members,

I am delighted to introduce myself as the new CEO
for the Fraternity Club. Having attended the Club
many times over the years for various events I was
excited to apply for the CEO position when it
became available. I was well aware of the great
reputation the Fraternity Club has especially for
dining and hospitality in general. Commencing in
this role at the end of July, I have initially been busy
bringing myself up to speed with the rich history and 

all the wonderful things this great Club brings to the community. I look forward to the
challenges and building on the success of this great Club.

While Covid shutdowns and the Pandemic are now behind us, the impacts on the
financial environment are still being felt. Inflation of between 7 – 8% was a 30-year
high in Australia and 13 successive interest rate rises by the reserve Bank to bring down
the inflation has caused most people in the community to review their spending on
things such as Entertainment and Dining Out. Saying this, the 2022-23 Financial
reporting year was still a successful year for your Club, as we grew patronage and
revenues coming out of the prior Covid impacted years.

Our net operating profit for the year was $1,170,929 which was a great result given the
impacts on discretionary spending mentioned above. 

Our cash position has improved during the period and at 30th June 2023 we have
maintained our position of having cash reserves of $3million as last year, but have
completely paid out our loan of $1.1 million reported last year. The club is in a very
strong financial position.

The Fraternity Club is a very important part of the local community and this year we
were proud to host our annual Castagne Day once again, which saw great numbers
experience the fun environment of this traditional Italian Day for the whole family.

Catering revenue for the year was very strong with over $7.6 million in sales. Your
support of the Club, and specifically the Catering areas was again recognized in the
ClubsNSW Perfect Plate awards where, after taking out the Regional and State titles
last year, we were awarded a special Award this year for the Most Votes in our
category for our Spinach and Ricotta Gnocchi. 
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This award is not only recognition of a fantastic dish, but also the tremendous support
of you, our members.

The club continued its strong support of sporting organisations and local community
groups through grants, donations, and in-kind services.
We continued our long-standing support of Greenacres, Multicultural Council of
Illawarra and Corrimal Rotary as well as contributing to health initiatives such as
Cancer Patients Foundation, Heartkids, and the mental health program run by Port
Kembla Football club.

The club also continued to focus on its key initiative of promoting and fostering local
sport. We maintained our support for the Wollongong Wolves, Port Kembla FC, Corrimal
Rangers and the Port Pumas. We were again the naming rights sponsor of the Illawarra
Premier League as part of our ongoing partnership with Football South Coast. We were
also able to support other sporting groups including Illawarra Cricket, Tarrawanna
Blueys and also sponsoring the NSW Masters Dart Competition.

As the new CEO for the Club, I would like to thank former General Manager, Greg
Field, for the work he has done during his tenure to help the Board get the Club to a
strong position. I would further like to thank and recognise President Mick Cuda and
the Board for their steadfast commitment to the Club and members. Their determined
effort to bring the best experiences and facilities to the Club for the local community is
unwavering.  

Bringing employment opportunities to the local community is important to the Board,
and as the Club trading grew over the period, we were very pleased to be able to
grow our staff numbers from 114 to now 136, and at the time of writing this report we
are sitting at 155 employees of the Club.

I am proud to be able to lead such a wonderful group of staff. The management team
and all the staff work very well to provide the members and guests with friendly and
efficient service. Your hard work does not go un-noticed and I appreciate each staff
member for their contribution. success.

In closing, I would like to thank you, the members, for your continued loyal support
without which the club would not be the success it is today. 

I look forward to seeing you in the Club again soon.

Glenn Ward 
Chief Executive Officer


